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26 April 2012

The Honourable Tam Yiu-chung, GBS, JP
Chairman
Legislative Council Panel on Constitutional Affairs

Dear Mr Tam,

Re-organization of Policy Bureaux of the Government Secretariat

To facilitate the Chief Executive-Elect to re-organize the
Government Secretariat, the Chief Executive has previously stated that full
support will be provided to ensure that the new organization structure can be
implemented on 1 July 2012. In this connection, I am writing to seek your
kind agreement that a special meeting of the Panel on Constitutional Affairs be
convened in early May so that we can explain to Members details of the
proposals. For details of the meeting, I will further discuss with you and the
Legislative Council Secretariat.

I look forward to hearing from you and will provide Members with
the documents and information concerned as soon as possible.

( Raymond TAM )
Secretary for Constitutional and Mainland Affairs



